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The Stirrup Rule:  

 

Stirrups should be of the correct size to suit the rider’s boots. They must have 

7mm (¼”) clearance on either side of the boot. To find this measurement, tack 

checkers should move the foot across to one side of the stirrup, with the widest 

part of the foot on the tread. From the side of the boot to the edge of the stirrup 

should not be less than 14mm.  

There are now many types of stirrups marketed as ‘safety stirrups’. All riders must 

ensure that their stirrups are suitable for the type of footwear they are wearing 

and the activities in which they are taking part and that the stirrup leathers are in 

good condition.  

There are no prescribed weight limits on metal stirrups, however with the advent 

of stirrups of other materials, weight limits are frequently given by manufacturers. 

Any person buying these stirrups should comply with weight limits defined on 

the box or attached information leaflets.  

Neither the feet nor the stirrup leathers or irons may be attached to the girth, nor 

the feet attached to the stirrup irons.  

It is strongly recommended that the design of the stirrup chosen allows the foot 

to be released easily in the event of a rider fall. 

Specific rules for individual sports can be found in the respective sports rulebooks.  

Particular focus should be on ensuring that the boot and stirrup are the correct 

size for the rider taking part and used in line with the manufacturer's guidance.  

Magnetic Stirrups  

 The Pony Club does not permit the use of magnetic stirrups, as our focus is on 

training and helping our Members develop independent leg control. We believe 

it’s important for riders to learn how to recover a lost stirrup while riding, which 

magnetic stirrups may not allow.  
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For the avoidance of doubt, at Pony Club events:  

• Stirrups which connect the boot and the stirrup magnetically are not 

allowed  

• Interlocking boot soles and stirrup treads are not allowed 

Particular focus should be on ensuring that the boot and stirrup are the correct 

size for the rider taking part and used in line with the manufacturer's guidance. 

Mounted Games and Pony Racing:  
 
Bostock & Free Jump stirrups are not allowed at Pony Club Mounted Games 
events or for Pony Racing Race Days.  
 
Stirrups which include Metal/ Metal type treads, including but not limited to 
those with protruding spikes and / or perforated grip features are NOT 
Permitted. Examples being:   
 
 

 
 

 


